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From the Acting Principal - Donald Eddington 
 

Welcome back to term 3 
It was great to see so many students excited to be back at school yesterday as I popped into see each grade 
and to welcome them back after the break.  

We would like to welcome Vivian Denke. Vivian is taking over from Terri-Anne McCrink who left at the end of 
last term to have her baby. Terri-Anne provided Vivian with handover before she left so the transition  
between teachers could be as smooth as possible for students. 
 
Parent Opinion survey 
Every year the Department of Education and Training (DET) seeks parent/carer  
feedback about the school their child attends. This information forms part of the data 
that is used to monitor how schools are meeting the needs of their students and  
families. 

The Parent Opinion survey is sent out to 75 families who are selected at random (by 
DET administration software).  As was the case last year, the survey will be will be conducted online via  
ORIMA Research and selected families will be sent a link to the survey. 

If your family receives a survey, please complete it within the timeframe of Monday, 23 July and Sunday, 26 
August. The survey is anonymous.  We really value parent opinions and feedback so encourage those with a 
survey to complete it within the timeframe. 

Parents and carers can also provide feedback to the school via: 
 Education sub- committee 
 KidsMatter committee 
 eSmart/Digital technologies committee 
 Spanish committee 
 Communications working party 
 OSHC sub-committee 
 
Teaching and Learning News 
You will soon be receiving this term’s Teaching and Learning News, via FlexiBuzz, which outlines the  
classroom and specialist programs at each year level. The inquiry foci across the school this term are: 

 

This newsletter is published on our school website.  

Year Unit of inquiry Curriculum area 

Prep Toys Design and Technology 

Year 1 & 3 Our Town Through Time The Humanities (History) 

Year 3 & 4 First Peoples, First Contact The Humanities (History) 

Year 5 & 6 Energy – Switch to Save Science, Design and Technology 
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Extra-curricular programs 
We provide many extra-curricular programs at Westgarth that are designed to  
allow each student to achieve success, no matter their individual strengths. Some of 
these extra-curricular programs include camps, Chess club and Reaching for the 
stars (Coding club, Sewing society, Movie makers, Senior band and Wildlife at  
Westgarth). 
 

Reminder: Parent-teacher interviews 
Around 85% of parents and carers attended parent-teacher interviews on Thursday, 28 
June. If you were unable to attend last term, you are welcome to make an appointment at 
another time or have a telephone conversation with your child’s teacher/s.  

Parents are welcome to meet a teacher at any time throughout the year, not just at  
interview times by calling in, telephoning to make an appointment or contacting the 
school via Flexibuzz App. 
 

Prep enrolments for new and current families in 2019: Closing 31 July  
Please remember to enrol siblings who will be starting in prep in 2019, as soon as possible. Likewise, if you 
have a neighbour who has a prep child for 2019, who has not put an enrolment form in, please remind them 
to complete and return the enrolment form.  

Enrolment forms can be collected from the office. If you are unable to collect one in person, email Nella, via 
bordin.nella.n@edumail.vic.gov.au, to receive an electronic version of the form. 
 

Will your family be at Westgarth next year? 
If your child is in Prep – Year 5, and will not be attending Westgarth next year, please let the office know so 
we can factor this into our 2019 planning. 
 

Parent/carer program: Sexuality education 
We pleased to announce that Jenny Walsh, a key author of Catching On Early  
(a program that is used at Westgarth) will be presenting a sexuality education 
session for parents and carers on Tuesday, 7 August (7 – 8pm) in the WEB  
building on Clark Street. This session is open to all parents/carers of students 
from Prep – Year 6.  
 

Catching On Early is an evidence-based resource founded on the latest research 
into sexuality education and child sexual development. The program uses active 
learning strategies to build on students’ early learning and experiences about 
gender, bodies and relationships. It combines the biological, social and  
emotional aspects of sexuality education to assist schools in meeting students’ 
needs as they relate to sexual growth and change.  
 

Jenny will talk about:  
 Putting sexuality education in context  
 What is and is not addressed by the program  
 Cyber safety-related issues such as sexting.  
 
 
 
 
 

Please note: 
If you are unable to make other arrangements, child minding for school-age children will be in place for this 
session. 
0ÁÒÅÎÔÓȾÃÁÒÅÒÓ ×ÉÓÈÉÎÇ ÔÏ ÁÖÁÉÌ ÔÈÅÍÓÅÌÖÅÓ ÏÆ ÔÈÉÓ ÓÅÒÖÉÃÅ ÎÅÅÄ ÔÏ ÂÏÏËȟ ÎÏ ÌÁÔÅÒ ÔÈÁÎ φ !ÕÇÕÓÔȟ ÖÉÁȡ 
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/Catching_On_child_minding 
Due to adult-to-child ratios, we will only provide child minding for students who have been registered for a 
place. Thank you in advance for your support with these arrangements. 

mailto:bordin.nella.n@edumail.vic.gov.au
https://fuse.education.vic.gov.au/Resource/LandingPage?ObjectId=ee5cfd49-48e7-4698-a06d-37e2e21cbbd9&SearchScope=Teacher
https://fuse.education.vic.gov.au/Resource/LandingPage?ObjectId=ee5cfd49-48e7-4698-a06d-37e2e21cbbd9&SearchScope=Teacher
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/Catching_On_child_minding
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WB Kids comes to Westgarth 
During week one of the school holidays, six lucky students had the 
opportunity to meet popular children’s author and illustrator Sally 
Rippin and appear on 9Now’s WB Kids. Mike, Niamh, Olivia (Prep), 
Gretchen (Year 1), Eloise and Daniel (Year 2) were interviewed and 
asked to rate Sally’s latest book – Polly and Buster: The Mystery of 
the Magic Stones which the sequel to The Wayward Witch and the 
Feeling Monster.  
Coming soon on -  https://www.9now.com.au/kids-wb  
Thank you to Adrian Beck (prep parent and also a children’s  
author) for organising this opportunity for our students.  
 
 
Students and sustainability  
Our school promotes and recognises sustainability practices by students through its Golden lunchbox and 
Golden boot awards, which are announced during Monday assembly. 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Regards,  
Donald Eddington 
Acting Principal 

Golden lunchbox 

Grades with the greatest  
percentage of rubbish-free  
lunches this week are: 
Prep Siobhan, 4 Cameron (16 July) 

Golden boot 

Grades with the greatest  
percentage of active travel  
this week: 
1 Yolanda, 4 Cameron (16 July) 

 

2018 Parent Payments  
 

A reminder to parents / carers who have opted for the  
Parent Payment Plan, that the second and final instalment  

will be deducted this week.  
 

For those families yet to pay their child/renôs school fees,  
statements will be mailed home on Monday 23 July.  
 

 
 

If due to financial hardship, you would like to personally discuss a payment option, please do not hesitate to 
contact Carolyn on 9481 5577 to arrange a confidential appointment (or telephone discussion).  
 
 

 

https://www.9now.com.au/kids-wb
https://www.9now.com.au/kids-wb


Diary Dates 2018 
TERM 3 
Thurs 19 July     Westgarth Dad’s & Such—Chemistry Night 7-10pm 
Mon 23 July     Santa Maria Visit - Years 4 & 5 Girls only (Optional) 10:30am 
Thurs 26 July    Astronomy Night - at the Farmhouse 7pm 
Thurs 2 Aug     Year 4 Camp Parent Information Session 6-7pm 
Tues 7 Aug     Parent/Carer Program: Sexuality Education  - WEB Building 7-8pm 
Thurs 9 Aug     2018 Year 3-6 Australian Maths Competition 
Tues 21 Aug     Year 4-6 Athletics Day (Collingwood Harriers Track)    
      Year 3 Athletics Fun Day (Clarke Street) 
Fri 7 Sept     Curriculum Day *Pupil free day 
Mon 10 Sept    District Athletics (Collingwood Harriers Track) 
Wed 12 Sept    Reaching for the Stars concludes  
Mon 12 - 14 Sept    Year 4 Camp 
Wed 19 Sept    Family Maths Night 

TERM 4 
Sun 21 Oct     The Whopping Great Fete 10 - 4pm 
Wed 5 Dec     Art Show 5 - 8pm 
 
Diary Dates 2019 
TERM 1 
Wed 6, Thurs 7 & Fri 8 Feb  Year 6 Camp  
 

Meeting Dates 2018  
P&F Thurs 19 July 8:00pm Farmhouse 
Environment Tues 31 July 5pm Jo’s Office 
Finance  Tues 7 Aug 8:00am Jo’s Office 
OSHC      Wed 8 Aug 2:00pm Carolyn’s Office 
School Council Wed 15 August 7:00pm Resource Room 
Education Wed 22 August 7:00pm Resource Room  
 
* OSHC services will be available via bookings for all curriculum days. 
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2018 School Council Dates 
Wed 15 August 
Wed 12 September 
Wed 31 October 
Wed 28 November 
———————————— 
Wed 27 February 2019 

2018 Term Dates 
T3 16/07/18—21/09/18 
T4 08/10/18—21/12/18 

 

Tˏˠʗ 3 Cɯesʟ C˗˃ʈ  
E˚rʺʕ ɯˏɼʍ! 

 

Yeˉrʟ 3 Ô6 ̨ʹ˗ʦ, 4 ʽlaɨeʟ ɳʍᴒ 
 

 

Darebin RSL 
Anzac Day Badges 

 
Westgarth PS raised a total of 

$720.70 
 

Thank you to everyone who 
helped raise this by either  

donating or buying a badge. 

http://wgps.vic.edu.au/uploaded_files/media/chess_kids_t3_2018_gr_3__6.pdf
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Optional Homework 

Westgarthôs homework policy has changed. The new policy was developed in consultation with 
parents and staff and informed by research. The new homework policy provides families with 
the choice of students completing optional homework tasks.  
The optional homework tasks can be accessed at: http://www.wgps.vic.edu.au/page/254/
Optional-homework-tasks. 

 
 
 
 

This fortnight:  
Using someone else’s information or words without  
making it clear where you got them from is a form of 
cheating called plagiarism.  When you use ideas from a 
website in your work, you should always include the web 
address, the date you accessed the information, and the 
author’s name (if possible).   
 

Visit http://www.wgps.vic.edu.au/page/255/eSmart 
to access eSmart resources designed to educate, 
track, monitor and prevent cyber bullying and to 
create responsible users of technology.  

 

 

This fortnight: 
Adults sometimes look back on their childhood as a time when 

they were always happy, but life’s ups and downs are a part of 

childhood too. Children need to build resilience skills to be able 

to both enjoy good times and deal with hard times. Helping  

children learn how to manage life’s ups and downs and build 

their coping skills supports their mental health and wellbeing 

now and into the future. Feeling good protects mental health 

and wellbeing. 

Visit http://www.wgps.vic.edu.au/page/256/KidsMatter to 
access KidsMatter resources that support student  
wellbeing and mental health. 

Extra Curricular Programs - 'Reaching for the Stars' Sewing Society. 
The extra curricular 'Sewing Society' program continues to run on Monday 

nights as part of 'Reaching for the Stars'. I just thought I'd take the time to 

share with you some of the amazing creations we have been cutting out,  

piecing and sewing together.  

The students have been busily making tote bags, 

lined zippered pouches and head bands.  

 

This term we will be manufacturing wearable pieces 

and learning how to construct items following 

commercial patterns. The smiles on students faces 

at the completion of one of their creations is always 

priceless! 

  

 

I'd also like to say a big "Thank You" to the parent helpers who help out on 

Monday nights with the program.  

  

This term is sure to be 'sew' exciting!  

  

Aimee Murphy  

(Sewing Society Coordinator and speedy unpicker) 

http://wgps.vic.edu.au/uploaded_files/media/homework.pdf
http://www.wgps.vic.edu.au/page/254/Optional-homework-tasks
http://www.wgps.vic.edu.au/page/254/Optional-homework-tasks
http://www.wgps.vic.edu.au/page/255/eSmart
http://www.wgps.vic.edu.au/page/256/KidsMatter
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News from the Kitchen Garden Mary – kitchen.westgarth@gmail.com Virginia— garden.westgarth@gmail.com 
 

 

 
 
 
Lǘ ǿŀǎ ŀƴ ŀŎǝƻƴ ǇŀŎƪŜŘ ƭŀǎǘ ŦŜǿ Řŀȅǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǘŜǊƳ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ YƛǘŎƘŜƴ DŀǊŘŜƴΦ ²Ŝ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜŘ ǎƻƳŜ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ƴŜǿ ƎǊŀŘŜ о  
ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊǎ Ǿƛŀ ƻǳǊ ƛƴŘǳŎǝƻƴ ǎŜǎǎƛƻƴ ŀƴŘ ƳƻǊƴƛƴƎ ǘŜŀΦ LŦ ȅƻǳ ŎƻǳƭŘƴΩǘ ƎŜǘ ǘƘŜǊŜΣ ŘƻƴΩǘ ǿƻǊǊȅ ȅƻǳ Ŏŀƴ ǎǝƭƭ ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊ Ƨǳǎǘ 
ŜƳŀƛƭ aŀǊȅ ƻǊ ±ƛǊƎƛƴƛŀΦ ²Ŝ ǎǝƭƭ ƴŜŜŘ ƳƻǊŜ ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ ǊŜƳŜƳōŜǊ ȅƻǳ Ŏŀƴ ǎǝƭƭ ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊ ƻƴ ŀƴ ƻŎŎŀǎƛƻƴŀƭ ōŀǎƛǎ ƛŦ 
ǘƘŀǘΩǎ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ǝƳŜ ȅƻǳ Ŏŀƴ ǎǇŀǊŜΦ Wǳǎǘ ƭŜǘ ǳǎ ƪƴƻǿ ŀƴŘ ǿŜΩƭƭ ǿƻǊƪ ǿƛǘƘ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ ŬƴŘ ƻǳǘ Ƙƻǿ ǿŜ Ŏŀƴ ƳŀƪŜ ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊƛƴƎ Ŭǘ 
ƛƴǘƻ ȅƻǳǊ ǎŎƘŜŘǳƭŜΦ 
 
DǊŀŘŜ о ±ƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊǎ 
²Ŝ ƭƻƻƪ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǘƻ ȅƻǳ ƧƻƛƴƛƴƎ ƻǳǊ YƛǘŎƘŜƴ DŀǊŘŜƴ ǘŜŀƳΦ ¸ƻǳ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ƘŀǾŜ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜŘ ŀƴ ŜƳŀƛƭ ƭŜǩƴƎ ȅƻǳ ƪƴƻǿ ǘƘŜ 
ǎǘŀǊǝƴƎ ŘŀǘŜ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƭŀǎǎΦ  bƻ ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƴŜŜŘŜŘ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ŬǊǎǘ ǎŜǎǎƛƻƴΦ    
 
{ǘŀǊǝƴƎ ŘŀǘŜǎ ŦƻǊ ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊǎ ŀǊŜ ŀǎ ŦƻƭƭƻǿǎΥ 
о DŀȅŜ ŀƴŘ о Wǳǎǘȅƴ - DŀǊŘŜƴ ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊǎ aƻƴŘŀȅ олǘƘ Wǳƭȅ  κ YƛǘŎƘŜƴ ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊǎ aƻƴŘŀȅ сǘƘ !ǳƎǳǎǘ  
о ¢ŀǊȅƴ - YƛǘŎƘŜƴ ±ƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊǎ ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅ нƴŘ !ǳƎǳǎǘ κ DŀǊŘŜƴ ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊǎ ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅ фǘƘ !ǳƎǳǎǘ   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Thanks to the families and friends who braved the 
cold morning to make purchases from the plant and 

produce stall, we raised over $100.  
Here is Bindi, a happy customer loaded up with 

seeds, fresh greens and seedlings! 
 

 

Kitchen Garden Volunteer Meetup  
It was lovely to spend a sunny  
Winter¤s morning looking around 
the gardens of Heidi, with Kitchen 

Garden Volunteers.  
Stay tuned for more volunteer 

events.  

mailto:kitchen.westgarth@gmail.com
mailto:garden.westgarth@gmail.com
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THANK YOU to all our Kitchen Science exhibitors: a great afternoon 
Mark Dinning on Convection and tea bag rockets, with a side riff on  
electrical circuits presented by Matilda Dinning  
Emma Savage on agar vs jelly 
Johnathon Power for cranking up the nitrogen and ice-cream 
John Marty for allowing us to see, feel and taste the real difference between A2 and regular milk 
Lyndell Shelley for a psychedelic rendition of “magic milk”  and Josh Wrench for your help and  
demonstration. 
 
ASTRONOMY NIGHT – Thursday 26 July from 7pm at the Farmhouse 
Come and see Mars in Opposition and enjoy a hot chocolate.  

 

Mars is set to double in brightness this month. Mars reaches opposition on the 27th bringing Mars closer to 
Earth than average. For a short while Mars will outshine Jupiter and become the third brightest object in the 
night sky (behind the Moon and Venus) 
 
At this time of year five planets are visible to the unaided eye - they stretch from east to west 
with Saturn and Mars rising in the east, Jupiter high overhead and Venus and Mercury setting in the west. 
 
For anyone donating telescopes or helping on the night, please contact Emma Savage on  
emma@emmasavage.com.au 
 

 
Please join our Facebook group, and feel free to post any interesting science  
related articles or suggestions.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
Thank you,  
Michelle, Nerida, Fiona and Tanya  
westgarthpandf@gmail.com 
 

mailto:emma@emmasavage.com.au
https://www.facebook.com/groups/861214847260006/
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Westgarth DadΩs & Such Event - Chemistry Night 
Thurs 19 July - 7-10pm 

 

 

Westgarth Primary school family of four looking to house 

sit from September 1 for four weeks while our home  

renovations are completed.  Happy to look after pets and 

keep your home safe if you're off on holidays.   

Contact Vanessa Ph: 0406 269 982 

 The Westgarth Primary School Council does not endorse any of its sponsors or advertisers, but we do acknowledge their support. 

,þĂă ôćăôāýðû ÷ðāó óāøąô þý #ûðāúô 3ă - 

кђээ āôĆðāó  

õþā ă÷ô ɯýóôā  

 

0ûôðĂô òþýăðòă !ýóĈ þý эёѐє яѐю ёѓё  

 


